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Jewelry Sale and So Much More 
    We hurry to press so that we can get this newsletter to you before the important dates of our 
Jewelry Sale and So Much More this weekend—Saturday and Sunday, October 2nd & 3rd from 
9 AM to 4 PM!  It is being held on the grounds of the sanctuary, and we guarantee a great time.   
Load up your car with your friends and come have fun, get fabulous savings, do your Christmas 
shopping and help the rescued horses.  It’s going to be the best EVER!  Over 2,500 pieces of jewelry 
as well as items from The Sharper Image, top-of-the-line Cuisinart and soooo much more!  All are 
brand new items.  We all know and understand that the economy is down, and this has affected the 
donations and our rescued horses.  We have never had to close our barn doors and not take in the 
starved and abused who need HPS to save their lives.  PLEASE make sure this does not happen.  It’s 
been a very hard couple of months with a huge lack of rain, and we are receiving more and more 
abuse calls - - and are not even into winter yet! 
 We hope to see you at the sanctuary this weekend.  The holidays are just around the corner - - 
check us out first to see if we have those special gifts for the special people in your life.  The horses 
will be very grateful! 



Dream Come True  by Joanie Benson 

 I have not had my own horse in 15 years.  There were many wonderful horses here at the sanctuary to 
work with when they had recovered from starvation.  Navajo and I had a special relationship for seven 
years.  He loved his job of leading the new horses for their first trail ride off the property.  If a rider lost 
control of her horse, Navajo would catch up so I could grab the reins and we would stop the runaway.  
 
 Then, when he was almost 43 years old, everything changed.  The horses would race around the pond 
field for the fun of it and Navajo lost two free running races.  He was not the fastest horse at the sanctuary 
any longer.  A couple of days after the second race, we went on a ride and Navajo was leading a group of 
horses, but was unhappy the whole time.  I was brushing him down after the ride and his saddle was sitting 
on the hitching rail.  I said to him, “You don’t want to ride anymore, do you?”  Navajo put his ears back 
and bared his teeth at his saddle.  That was a very clear message, and I never rode him again.  Navajo 
needed my acceptance for who he is, an egocentric.  For 15 years, I have waited for the right horse to come 
to the sanctuary, but to no avail.  
 
 Many of you know I have an extra-soft spot for Tennessee Walking Horses.  The first horse I truly fell 
in love with was a TWH when I was ten years old.  My very own first horse was a TWH.  I have known 
and owned so many wonderful horses of different breeds, and I loved them all.  My heart goes out to every 
starved horse that comes to the sanctuary and, thanks to you, we get to see them recover.  However, the 
longing for one more, last horse has become overwhelming.  
 
 Over the last few years, I have been looking at TWHs on Pet Finders and reading lots of ads.  Nothing 
jumped out at me until I saw a black and white TWH offered for sale in South Carolina.  I kept being 
drawn back to the ad.  There was something about this horse, so Deborah Baker and I took off on a Sunday 
to go meet her.    (continued next page) 



DREAM, continued 
 
S.C.A.R.E., an equine rescue, had suggested to the horse’s owner that she give the mare to someone who 
could better care for her, and that person, with the rescue’s okay, put her up for sale.  This recent owner 
said that the mare was very thin when she arrived, some four to six months ago.  When we saw her, she 
was still thin, but not as bad as what we see come in here, about a four on the body scoring.  There was no 
hay in the field and no salt or mineral blocks.  The fields were very dry, and there was no grass for graz-
ing. I knew I could not leave her there.  The following Friday, Janet Elmo was so very kind to help me 
retrieve my new horse.  
 
 The folks here at the sanctuary are thrilled that, after all these years of being so devoted to the rescued 
horses, I finally did something for myself (and - - they are all falling in love with her.)  We are taking the 
get-acquainted time slowly.  She is going to need months of field rest before she is strong enough to be 
ridden the first time.  Until then, we are just going to play and have fun.  I have not named her and want to 
give her time to settle in at the sanctuary.  She is supposed to be about 15 years old, and has one bright 
blue eye and one brown eye.  My pretty paint girl already follows me around without a halter or lead line 
even after joining the pond field group of horses.  She is not going to let the other horses push her around, 
yet does not look for trouble.  Some people think the way to create a relationship is with treats.  That is 
not correct.  Treats should be given only when you are play training.  After the horse does things you are 
hoping she will do willingly, a very small treat is appropriate. 
 It is so important to recognize each horse’s unique personality before you do anything with him or her.  
At the very first meeting, the horse needs your acceptance for who he is, with no expectation of changing 
him.  Most people never really know or fully accept the other people with whom they are close.  So how 
can they understand the horse’s inner feelings when they first meet?  If there is no peace in the horse 
owner, and if she is carrying ill will, pushiness, fears, aggression towards others or many other possible 
issues, she will never have a close relationship with her horse.  The horse feels the owner’s ill will, and it 
transfers to the horse.  With people like this, the horse will do just what it wants with no regard to the 
owner.  People like this will hurt their horse to make them do what they want.  All horses are naturally 
somewhat fearful, and if the owner has any fears in her life, fear transfers to the horse, thus making it 
more fearful and jumpy.  If the owner is unfocused in her life, is lazy and/or hypersensitive, her horse will 
be also.   
 I believe in gentle training and acceptance so that trust can be formed.  No training that will hurt her, 
like a rope halter and pulling her to lead or snapping the lead line in her face.  Why would she trust me if I 
do that to her and hurt her?  If my main interest in the horse is my pleasure of riding or training the horse 
for a discipline, then we will not form a partnership unless the horse is also interested in the same things.  
  I have to be completely ready to show my authentic self and understanding to her.  Horses will show 
us our shortcomings in life by displaying them.  This gives us a chance to recognize our own issues and 
change them.  Only then can we expect to have that wonderful mystical partner in life.  



UPDATE ON THE 

ALUMINUM BEVERAGE CAN CHALLENGE 

FUNDRAISER 
 It’s been a while since we brought you an update on the Aluminum Beverage Cans Challenge.  Flatbed 
Annie, our impressive steed that carts the bags to the recycler, was “under the weather” for several weeks.  
She’s back on her feet (well, actually, her tires) and making lots of back-and-forths. 

 
     In February, we told you that your generous donations of aluminum beverage 
cans in 2009 brought in $676 for the horses of HPS, and challenged everyone to 
double that number for 2010.  Roberta McCardle, long-time volunteer and indis-
pensable can-carter, advises that through August, this fund-raiser has already 
brought in $645.50.  The worldwide price of aluminum keeps dropping, so we 
need even more beverage cans (sorry, no pie plates, foil or other aluminum items) 

if we are to have a chance of meeting the challenge goal. 
 
 This “free money” for the horses is so easy to collect.  Roberta suggests putting a 
collection bag in the breakroom at work (maybe with a copy or two of the HPS news-
letter so people can see why it’s so important to help), asking friends, family and 
neighbors to set theirs aside for you (ed. note:  there are three families in my neighbor-
hood who drop their cans off for me every month!), or asking a local business that you 
patronize to help.  Bags of cans can be dropped off at the sanctuary in “Can City” 
where they magically disappear and bring in much needed funds regularly. 
 
 We send a huge "Thank you" to the kind folks who have participated thus far!!   It’s such an easy, no-cost-
to-you fundraiser, and the more folks who help, the better we will do for the horses.  If you are not yet help-
ing this way, please consider doing so.  We know it's not mega-money but it does help and it does add 
up.  It's a win-win for the horses and for the environment.  Every cent goes to the horses.  Please join this 
effort -- you'll be glad you did.  The horses say, "Thank you kindly!" 

President        Deborah Baker  704-855-1267  de_bakre@yahoo.com  
Treasurer/Medical Needs  Ashley Bethea    704-855-5447  abethea125@gmail.com 
Recording Secretary  Norma Miller  704-542-6162   kz5nm@juno.com 
Corresponding Secretary  Jane Oglesby  704-896-8251   janeog@bellsouth.net 
Executive Director    Joanie Benson     704-855-2978  hps@horseprotection.org 
Newsletter   Janet Elmo      704-843-2073  janet48@windstream.net 
Web Administration     Deborah Baker   704-855-1267  de_bakre@yahoo.com  
Web Administration    Stephanie Mills   704-560-9712  slmills@windstream.net 
Feeding Schedule   Joanie Benson  704-855-2978  hps@horseprotection.org 
Stallion to Gelding Support  Janet Elmo   704-843-2380  stalliontogelding@gmail.com 
Pet Finders     Elena Bogan  704-680-2692  laney_grace@yahoo.com 
Riding Program Coordinator  Deborah Baker  704-855-1267  de_bakre@yahoo.com 
Equine Placement Coordinator Elena Bogan  704-680-2692  laney_grace@yahoo.com 
Volunteer Coordinator  Tammy Seifert  704-243-4444  tlc.homes@live.com 

HPS Officers 

The officers of HPS meet every month on the second Sunday at 2 PM at the sanctuary.  The meetings are open to all 
members.  If you would like to become more involved in the operations of HPS, please feel free to attend a meeting or 
contact Joanie or Deborah. 



  Monthly Donations & Contributors 

Lauren Allen 
Anne Marie Allison 

Sybil P. Athey 
Barbara & Hal Barnes 

Sara Bigham 
Jane B. Billingsley 

Judy Blackmon 
Elena Bogan 

Borden Perlman Insurance 
Grace Bouchoucha 

F. Brandon Broadway 
Toni Brown 

Barbara Campbell 
Pam & Steve Carlton 

Billy & Frances Caudle 
Mieke Chalmers 
Alan B. Church 

Jayne, Scott & Mani Coffing 
Barbara Comito 

Betty & David Connelly 
Elise Coren 

Richard & Neva Cresenzo 
Patricia Crews 

Patricia L. Curran 
Rita T. Curran 

Spunky Dagenhart 
Hattie Dizmond 

Jodi Douthit 
Rhonda H. Duncan 

Janice A. Dziubinski 
Janet & Lou Elmo 

Stephanie M. Emmert 
Charlotte & Chris Ferebee 

Victoria & Alfred Fichera 
Barbara H. & Corky Fulton III 

Helen Gallagher 
Robert & Barbara Garwood 

Gina Goff 
Peggy & Brantley Hall 

Tom & Allie Hall 
Margarita G. Harmaty 

Tina L. Hamlin 
Beth J. & John G. Hansbury, Sr. 

Margarita G. Harmaty 
Miriam Harris 
Eddie Hendrix 

Dr. Leslie C. Henson 
Brown Hobbie 

Hopewell Valley Community Bank 
Patricia M. Jaap 

Katherine E. Jean 
Beth A. Jenkins 

Mary & Peter Jurgel 
Stephan & Mary Kicinski 

Jane & Ralph Killough 
Barbara & Ken Kopald 

Gerry Layson 
Judy & Mike LeGrett 
Betty & Floyd Lentz 

Ambe Lewis 
Dani Lewis 

Katherine B. Lofgren 
Angela Ellen Lopez 

A. Burton Mackey, Jr. 
Judy & Paul Manley 
Roberta McCardle 
Jonathan D. Meer 

MEMORIALS  

Elaine & Mario Merida 
Jill & Charles Messer 

Jerry L. Messer & Edwina C. Baucom 
Jane T. Oglesby 
Melissa Pletcher 

Rachel Pope 
Cheryl A. Powers 
Jo & Mick Rowell 
Kathryn N. Ryan 

Erica Schneck 
Patricia D. Scudder 
Harriet Seabrook 

Gail M. Shinn 
Angela Shuping 

Lisa M. Slatt & Alan Spanos 
Amanda Smith 

Sharon & Jerry Smith 
Tacy K. Smith 

Helene Solimando 
Ken Staton 

Eunice H. Steimke 
Linda Strong 

Betty W. Talbert 
Sandra E. Van Dyck 

John Vinal 
Jennifer L. & Rick Wasserman 

Cathy & Ken White 
Amy E. Whitley 

Alson Osgood Wolf 
Kim Wrenn 

Linda M. Yarrington 
Jeanette M. & Jim York 

Jennifer L. Zirt 

The effects of the economy are hitting the sanctuary just as they are hitting everyone else.  We’re getting more and more abuse 
calls as people are unable to feed their animals, and there is absolutely no grass for them to graze.  But the horses continue to 
have needs—for food, for medical treatment, for needed supplements.  We are so very grateful for your generosity in the face of 
this economic adversity.  Your kindness and love are felt by our horses. 

In loving memory of my wonderful father, 
Benjamin Greenfield.  By Janet & Lou 

We received an outpouring of memorials in the name of Ruth Wilson Long, 
who passed on August 19, 2010, from: 

 

Jane & Ralph Killough 
Judy & Paul Manley 
Jonathan D. Meer 

Jerry L. Messer 
Kathryn N. Ryan 

Jennifer & Rick Wasserman 
**** 

As well as the following special messages: 
 

In loving memory of Ruth Long.  Her daughter, Mika Ryan, is a dear friend. 
By Cathy & Ken White 

In memory of “Mom Ruth” Long. 
By Jill & Charles Messer 

In memory of Ruth Wilson Long, mother of Mika Ryan. 
By John & Beth Hansbury, Sr. 

The following memorials were made in the 
name of Sandra Clark Humphrey: 

 

Barbara & Ken Kopald 
Amy E.Whitley 

Jeanette & Jim York 
Jim Dziubinski 

In memory of Loretta Campbell. 
By Barbara & Robert Garwood 

 

In memory of Lucca, beloved companion of Helen Solimando.  
Lucca died September 7th. 

By Katherine E. Jean 



      

Donation From: ___________________________ Phone#____________ Address _________________________________________ 
City ___________________    State _____  Zip ____________  Email address ____________________________________________ 
Please use my donation for:           $________________Indoor Training Arena Fund                $________________General Use  
Angel Sponsor:        $20 for 1 month        $60 for 3 months        $120 for 6 months        $240 for 1 year 
Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 
Name: ______________________________________      Email address_________________________________________________  
Phone ______________ Address _____________________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip ________  

Would you like the above recipient to receive “Over Herd” -  Yes    No 
Your message for the newsletter: 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
**Any donation is appreciated.    Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year.    
Mail completed form to:  

Horse Protection Society, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove, NC 28023 

 REMEMBER FLAME  By Joanie Benson 
 

 Flame was in the August newsletter and was in terrible shape.  I thought you would enjoy seeing 
how your dollars help these horses recover.  Flame is now strong enough to join the gelding field and 
is making new friends with the boys.  Tamara Eichorn recognized him.  She knew him when a previ-
ous owner had him, for about seven years, before the person we got him from, who had him for 
three.  Flame is a Saddlebred not a Thoroughbred. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  I love the way his coat is now turning into the color it should have been.  The coat will never be the 
correct color until the horse is getting the right nutrition.  It takes about three sheddings for the coat 
to be its true color. 
 
                                  * * * * * 
 
REMEMBERING FANCY:   Fancy was also in the August newsletter.  As she gained weight, it became more and 
more apparent that she had DSLD, Degenerative Suspensory Ligament Desmitis, in both the front and back legs.  
Fancy’s immune system was very compromised by the time she came to us.  Her distress and a terrible nasal infec-
tion prevented her from gaining weight back normally.  We would treat the infection for weeks and, as soon as the 
treatment was stopped, the infection returned.  During this time her fetlocks dropped more and more.  The kind-
est thing to do for Fancy was to let her pass over the Rainbow Bridge.  This is the last kind act we can do for the 
horses... 

Flame 
upon arrival at the sanctuary in July Flame 

In September 2010 


